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Garner-Hayfield -Ventura Schools - MISSION STATEMENT 
 

Our mission is to prepare students for a successful future in a 
kind, caring, and compassionate way. 

 

 
 

 
SCHOOL BOARD MEETINGS 

 
     The upcoming Garner-Hayfield-Ventura School Board 
meetings will be held as follows: 
 

• Monday, February 11, 2019, 6:30 PM 
• March 11, 2019, 6:30 PM 
 

     The meetings will be held in the high school media 
center.  Visitors are welcome to attend. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

SCHOOL PICTURES 
 

     On Thursday, February 28, 2019, the Elementary 
School, grades PS-4, will have spring pictures taken. Please 
watch your child’s take-home items for upcoming details. 
     There are no retakes done for spring pictures.  If parents 
of the Tuesday/Friday 3-year-old-preschool class want your 
child’s picture taken, please bring them to the school at 8:30 
AM, Thursday, February 28, to have them photographed. 

 

 
SUBSTITUTES NEEDED 

 
     GHV Schools are looking for responsible people to 
substitute when our staff needs to be gone. If you are 
interested, please call with your information. 
 

HS Substitutes – V. Olson – 923-2632 
5th- 8th Substitutes – C. Echelberger 829-4484 

PS - 4th Substitutes – D. Dallman, 923-2831 
Custodial Substitutes – Kris Hanson, 923-2718 

Kitchen Substitutes – K. Zobrist, 924-2356 
Nurse Substitutes – B. Hiscocks, 923-2831 

Paraprofessional Substitutes – D. Dallman, 923-2831 
Transportation Substitutes – Kevin Hanson, 923-2134 

 
     New substitutes will need to stop at the Superintendent’s 
Office, in our high school, to complete background check 
paperwork. THANKS! 
 
 
 

 
 
ATTENTION PARENTS OF CHILDREN WHO WILL 
BE THREE OR FOUR BY SEPTEMBER 15, 2019 

 
     We are now taking names for our 3-Year-Old and 4-
Year-Old Preschool Classes.  Your child must be three or 
four by September 15, 2019, to attend.   
     The 3-Year-Old class is limited to 12 students per class 
and we will have two classes.  One section will meet 
Monday and Thursday mornings, and the other will meet 
Tuesday and Friday mornings.   
     The four-year-old preschool is held four days a week, 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday.  The limit is 20 
students per class.  We have a morning and an afternoon 
session.  Any students that are on our bus routes and plan 
to ride the bus will attend the morning class, unless you 
specify differently. 
     There will be a parent meeting in the spring for all 
preschool parents.  Please watch for information in the next 
newsletter.  Please call Doris at GHV Elementary School, 
923-2831, to register for either. 



 

 
     Garner-Hayfield-Ventura CSD is looking for 
paraprofessional subs.  No specific certification is required.  
We invite any age, male or female, to apply.   Hours will 
vary depending on which area you are subbing.  If you 
think this could be for you, please call and inquire at any of 
our buildings.   

 
     Time on your hands?  The Garner-Hayfield-Ventura 
CSD is on the lookout for custodial substitutes.  The hours 
and building will vary, depending on the need.  We invite 
anyone to may be interested to contact to Kris Hanson, 
Director of Maintenance, with any questions that you may 
have.  Kris can be reached at (641) 923-2718. 
 
     All new subs will need to stop at the superintendent’s 
office for a background check, and to fill out employment 
papers.   
 
 
 
NONDISCRIMINATION POLICY STATEMENT 
 
     It is the policy of the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura 
Community School District not to discriminate on the basis 
of race, color, national origin, sex, disability, religion, creed, 
age (for employment), marital status (for programs), sexual 
orientation, gender identity and socioeconomic status (for 
programs) in its educational programs and employment 
practices.  There is a grievance procedure for processing 
complaints of discrimination.  If you have questions or a 
grievance related to this policy please contact the 
district’s Equity Coordinator:  Jim Haag, GHV High School 
Principal, 605 Lyon Street, Garner, Iowa 50438, 641-923-
2632, jhaag@ghvschools.org 
 

 
 
 
 

 
EIGHTH GRADE TRANSITION NIGHT 

by Angie Bierle 
 
     Eighth graders and parents/guardians in the Garner- 
Hayfield-Ventura Schools are encouraged to attend the 
Transition to High School Program, which has been 
scheduled for 6:30 P.M., on Monday, March 18, 2019, in 
the GHV High School Auditorium. 
     Mr. Haag, Mr. Newton, and Mrs. Bierle will provide 
informational items. The high school student council 
members will conduct tours of the high school building with 
the students. Parents are also welcome to tour the high 
school facility with the administrators.  Handouts will be 
provided including the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura High 
School Curriculum Guide. 
     Individuals needing additional information are 
encouraged to contact Mr. Newton, Counselor at the GHV 
Junior High, at (641) 829-4484; or  Mrs. Bierle, High School  
Counselor, at (641) 923-2632.   

 
SCHOOL or EVENT CANCELLATIONS/ 

LATE STARTS 
 

     In case of inclement weather, all weather-related 
announcements will be sent out using the GovDelivery 
System, as well as notification to radio and television 
stations.  To sign up for this free GovDelivery Service, you 
can go to the school website, www.ghvschools.org, and it is 
under “District Information”, under the Iowa School Alerts 
name.  Notifications can be made by text message to your 
cell phone, or to your email address, or both.  You can 
select messages from only a particular building, or all 
buildings. 
 

 
MARK THE DATE!! 

Mother – Son Fun Night 
Saturday, March 2nd 

GHV Elementary 
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